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October 13, 2004 

PARTNERS IN POLICING 

September 2004 Volunteer Hours 
 
 CID Clerical – 5 Hours 30 Minutes 
Citizens On Patrol – 149 Hours 0 Minutes 

Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 1 
Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 15 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 16 

Crime Victims Assistance Program – 4 Hours 30 Minutes 
Miscellaneous – 74 Hours 0 Minutes 
Vehicle Maintenance – 50 Hours 0 Minutes 
Watering of Plants – 11 Hours 45 Minutes 
         Total – 294 Hours 45 Minutes  

 

REMINDER 
DEADLINE  -  Bulb Orders due 
Tuesday, October 19th 
Bring orders to Meeting or leave in the  
ECPAAA office.    

October  
Refreshments 

 

Dave Shanahan 
Ann Zimmerman  

Don’t be Scared! 
 

Our next meeting is  
Tuesday, October 19th at 7:00 PM.  

          Look forward to a spooktacular meeting filled 
with more treats than tricks. 

 
We have many events coming up during the  

holidays—you don’t want to miss out! 
 

Plan now to attend!   
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My mother even ironed Christ-
mas ribbons - they were rayon 
then. 
 
I grew up in the Forties and 
Fifties with a p ractical parent - 
My mother, God Love Her, 
who ironed Christmas wrap-
ping paper and reused it and 

who washed aluminum foil after she cooked in it, 
then reused it.  She was the original recycle 
queen, before they had a name for it.  It was the 
time for fixing  things - a curtain rod, the kitchen ra-
dio, screen door, the oven door, the hem in a 
dress.  Things we keep. 
 
It was a way of life, and sometimes it made me 
crazy.  All that re-fixing, reheating, renewing, I 
wanted just once to be wasteful.  Waste meant af-
fluence.  Throwing things away meant you knew 
there'd always be more. 
 
But then my Mother died, and I sat in my kitchen 
one Sunday afternoon reading her old handmade 
cookbook in a binder, I was struck with the pain of 
feeling all alone, learning that sometimes there is-
n't any "more".  Sometimes, what we care about 

most gets all used up and goes away - never to 
return. 
 
So, while we have it, it's best we love it, care for it, 
and fix it when it's broken, and heal it when it's 
sick. 
 
This true, for marriage, old cars and chi ldren with 
bad report cards, and dogs with bad hips, and ag-
ing parents and grandparents.  We keep them be-
cause they are worth it, because we are worth it. 
 
Some things we KEEP.  Like a best friend that 
moved away or a class mate we grew up with.  
There are just some things that make life very im-
portant, like people we know who are special.  And 
so we KEEP them CLOSE. 
 
Let's continue to be close and KEEP those special 
friends in our prayers daily and spread the good 
word KEEPING us all together as one special fam-
ily. 
 
God Speed --- 
 
Lou  

A Little Food for Thought: 
Subject:  KEEPER 
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Happy October Fest to 
all.  With this article 
being my third to last 
one, I wanted to take 
this opportunity and 
recognize some of my 
"heroes" for the past 

two years.  To name a few members 
that have always been there, no matter 
what, when the Executive Board or 
yours truly needed support.  Every or-
ganization has to have members that 
work quietly and behind the scene, but 
are always there to support the situation 
or event.  In no particular order, here 
are my "super heroes" that have made 
this organization a shinning star. 
 
 SHARON FINNEGAN - I only have to 
make one phone call, no matter what 
time it is, give her an assignment and 
go on to the next opportunity.  The re-
quest is fulfilled with grace and dignity 
whether it is for a bereavement of one 
of our beloved members, or a barn 
burning bash, my gal Sharon is hero #1.  
 
 LEAH BENOIT - My statistical genius 
for the past eight years, every chart, 
report, summaries or editorials don't get 
by her without everything being 150%.  
Being one of the past Presidents, I have 
counseled with her countless times 
helping me through some tough deci-
sions to insure we are maintaining the 
highest of standards for this organiza-
tion.  I can't imagine a successful Arbor 
Daze Event without her contributions. 
My gal Leah is my hero #2. 
 
 HELEN WAGNER - Our organizational 
"Mom" that see to it everyone is taken 
care of, before, during and after each 
meeting.  One of the most caring and 
loving ladies one could know.  This or-
ganization is so much richer to have 
Helen in our lives, and gives so much 
time to all of us.  My gal Helen is my 
hero #3. 
 
 BETTY OVERSTREET - If you need 
something done first class with all the 
frills and excitement, on time with loving 
care, give this opportunity to Betty.  This 
organization is much wiser with the likes 

of Betty Overstreet.  My gal Betty is my 
hero #4. 
 
 AL SIMMENROTH - My right arm for 
the past eight years, my confidant on 
many occasions day or night. Al has 
been there for this organization for 
many years, and that's why he was 
awarded the Gold Award from the Presi-
dent of the United States for his thou-
sands of hours of volunteer work for this 
City.  This organization could not even 
think about a successful Arbor Daze 
Event without "Mr. Al" being on the front 
lines for us.  A gentleman's gentleman 
for sure and is one of my great 
"heroes".  My man Al is my hero #5. 
 
 CHRIS SHANAHAN - Since his 
graduation from Class #6, Chris has 
been the "go to person" for whatever 
the needs or challenge might be.  From 
the computers to the voice of Max and 
Maxie, from squad car maintenance to 
setting up the speed van, our first editor 
of the newsletter, and everything in-
between, you can always count on 
Chris to be there when you need him.  
Always has a smile and ready to help, 
Chris is my hero #6. 
 
 J.R. GOAD - Since his graduation from 
class #17, he has been a "Gold Award" 
Volunteer for this organization.  His con-
tributions and involvement as Chair of 
Fund Raising has been enormous to 
this organization.  He volunteered to 
chair the 2004 Budget, which took a big 
hit when Arbor Daze was rained out.  
Made several changes to the Budget so 
we could still have a successful year 
and complete some important projects.  
J.R. is my hero #7. 
 
 ROSE-MARIE S TEVENS - For the past 
two years has kept this organization 
working within Budget, even without our 
major fundraising events to produce the 
budgeted dollars to complete the many 
projects that were planned.  Held a 
steady hand over the likes of your Presi-
dent, who likes to spend money.  Al-
ways been available for every member 
and has a super attitude toward the suc-
cess of this organization.  Rose-Marie is 

my hero #8. 
 
 KAREN DUNCAN - Solid as a rock and 
doesn't miss a thing that is said or done 
during our meetings. Our official Re-
cording Secretary these past two years 
and done a phenomenal job, not only 
recording our history, but has co-
produced the monthly newsletter.  
Spends untold hours for this organiza-
tion during Arbor Daze, Bass Pro, and 
other important fundraising events.  
Karen, you are my hero #9. 
 
 ADIS UMPIERRE - Stepped forward 
and assumed the Vice President's role.  
One of her assignments was to keep 
this organization informed with monthly 
speakers, inside Law Enforcement and 
outside areas of major importance.  Her 
intense enthusiasm for life just boils 
over to all of us in the organization. Her 
involvement in all areas of this organiza-
tion is second to none. We are lucky to 
have Adis as a big part of this member-
ship.  Adis, you are my hero #10. 
 
 CINDY CARTER - A 2004 Shinning 
Star that everyone should look up to.  
Cindy, along with Karen Duncan, has 
produced our monthly newsletter, plus 
has stepped forward and help nurture 
the COP Program when Don Martin 
stepped aside to help his lovely wife 
Linda win a seat on the City Council.  
Cindy has also spent untold hours work-
ing in several areas of the Police De-
partment, whenever there was a need, 
Cindy made herself available.  Cindy, 
you are my hero #11. 
 
 THE ZAVALAS, RICHARD AND RUTH 
- What a magnificent couple that have 
been totally involved since graduating 
from Class #13.  There is not one fund-
raiser that Richard and Ruth aren't the 
first to sign up and t he last to leave.  
Just this year celebrated their 50+ wed-
ding anniversary.  This organization is 
so proud to have these two wonderful 
Citizens as a huge part of this organiza-
tion.  For this, Richard and Ruth you are 
my heroes #12 & #13. 
 
 

Lou’s Views 
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DON MARTIN - The original "Mr. COP", put together our 
First Citizens on Patrol Program, City Wide, spent many, 
many hours on the phone putting together a workable sched-
ule for all of the COP members.  Today the program has 
grown to over 60 qualified members and two patrol cars to 
patrol our City streets.  Since his graduation from Class #6, 
he has been on the forefront supporting all of our fundraising 
events.  Don and his lovely wife Linda are two of our solid 
core members of this organization.  Don, you are my hero 
#14. 
 
 LINDA MARTIN - Has graced this organization since 
graduation from Class #5.  Was elected this year by the Citi-
zens of this City as a City Council Member.  Linda is another 
Alumni Member who is always there when an important fund-
raising opportunity is presented.  Linda has always insisted 
we continue to raise the bar of excellence in all that we do for 
this City and organization.  This organization is so proud that 
she will continue to shine as a Council Person and make 
wonderful contributions to the Council as she does with this 
organization.  Linda, you are my hero #15. 
 
 FAYE STINNEFORD - My Merchandise Manager 
"extraordinaire", our T-Shirt, Cap and Pin Sales Lady.  One 
of the first members to sign up for all fundraising events, to-
tally involved with this organization to insure all goals are 
met.  Spends long hours on the golf course insuring the An-
nual Michael Williamson Memorial Golf Tournament is a suc-
cess and watches out for hubby Tim to insure he keeps the 
ball in the fairway.  Faye, you are my hero #16. 
 
 BARNEY SNITZ, BYRON BENOIT, BOB BOUSE, JIM 
ADAIR, DAVID BOLGER, RICHARD RICK, DAVID 
SHANAHAN, WES WEEKS, and WARREN HINKLEY -  
these gentlemen continue to support this organization in 
every possible way.  This organization could not function 
without there continued support in many areas of the Police 
Department.  Their volunteer hours in all Departments would 
stagger the imagination.  Many thanks to you fellows be-
cause I look up to you for solid support.  You gentlemen are 
my heroes #17, #18, #19, #20, #21, #22, #23, #24, and #25. 
 
 DAVID MISHKIN - Our in-house "philosopher" who contin-
ues to amaze us with his wit and humor all during the meet-
ings.  There is never a dull moment when Mr. Mishkin is in 
the house.  Our number one "tire kicker" at Arbor Daze when 
a Citizen does not respond to his directions.  A pure joy and 
an honor to have this gentleman grace our meetings.  For 
that my man, you are my hero #26. 
 
 JACKIE BENNER, SARAH CHANDLER, TERESIA FORE-
MAN, ERELENE HILL, DAGNE LOFF, JUDY RICK, 
KATRINA THOMAS, SUSAN VEST AND MOM BILLIE, 
PAULETTE TINKER and JUDIE NOLDEN - You ladies have 
been the backbone of this organization from your class 
graduation and have always stepped forward and make this 

organization the shinning star that it has become.  For that I 
thank you and you ladies are my heroes #27, #28, #29, #30, 
#31, #32, #33, #34, #35, #36 and #37. 
 
 GERI SORG - Last, but not least, our First President of this 
organization.  Geri has given thousands of volunteer hours 
developing a group of individuals that have serviced the Po-
lice Department in so many ways.  From Class #1, she has 
given her time and talents to insure this organization stay on 
course as the number one volunteer organization in the 
City’s History.  Her grace, dignity, and enthusiasm toward 
this Department and Alumni Association will forever shine as 
one of the brightest stars.  This is why Geri is my #38 hero.  
(Really, she is my #1 Hero since 1994).  Boy, some great 
stories we could tell about the history making events of this 
organization.  From Houston to West Texas, stay tuned. 
 
 THIS ORGANIZATION COULD NOT HAVE COME THIS 
FAR WITHOUT THE TREMENDOUS SUPPORT FROM 
THE CITY  MANAGER'S OFFICE, COMMAND STAFF A T 
THE POLICE DEPARTMENT AND LINE OFFICERS OF 
THE POLICE DEPARTMENT. 
 My personal thanks to our City Manager, Joe Hennig, Dep-
uty City Manager, Gary McKamie, Chief Leonard Carmack, 
Asst. Chiefs Bob Freeman and Harland Westmoreland.  To 
my dear friends, Chief Mike Brown, Lt. Wayne Pavlik, Sgt. 
Ron Williamson, and Sgt. Gary Landers, for making these 
past nine (9) years a memorable one that I will never forget.  
You always made yourselves available for me and this or-
ganization.  As I leave the Executive Board in three months, 
for the last time, I will cherish the time spent with life long 
friends.  As time permits, I will be in the shadows of each 
meeting to insure the Alumni Association maintains its shin-
ning star and continues to lead this City in volunteer Service. 
 
 Personal Regards, 
Lou  
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ALL DRESSED UP A ND MY 
PARTY WAS CANCELLED 

By Karen Dutton  
 May 27, 2004 – a date that 
stands in infamy in my mind.  I 
will not forget this day for a 
long time to co me. 
 It was my graduation night 
from the Euless Citizens Police 
Academy class  19. 
The day was overcast and rain 
was predicted, but I wasn’t 
about to be gloomy and let it 
‘rain on M Y party!’  I arose at 
5:00 am (that’s  early!) – so ex-
cited that it was my graduation 
day.  With classes and home-
work behind me, I could hardly 
wait to receive my much antic i-
pated diploma. 
 Wanting to look my best, I 
headed for the Beauty Shop at 
7am!  That’s early too!  You 
see, I knew my work would be 
cut out for me.  With all my 
energy and much excitement, I 
spent 8 hours there!  When I 
walked out, however, I looked 
GOOD!  I headed home to fin-
ish up.  I filled the tub with hot 
water and plenty of bubbles.  I 

soaked every corn and callous and scrubbed my hide till it was 
pink and rosy.  Getting dress ed took a little longer than I had 
planned.  I had to find my  corset, and found it right where I had 
thrown it the last time I wore it (which had been about 3 years ago 
when I had gone to hear my brother’s band play country music at 
the “Blue Moon” in DeLeon, Texas).  I was planning to wear that 
very same ‘rigging,’ as when I wore it to the dance, I had many 
many ‘offers.’  

 
 I guess I had gained a little weight in 3 years, because I had to 
pull, tug, huff and puff – but finally got the thing laced up.  It was a 
good thing that I had been too excited to eat all day long, or I might 
not have gotten it on!  Now I was all dolled up and I reached for 
my best perfume that I s aved for only SPECIAL occasions.  It is in 
a beautiful little blue bottle that you probably have never heard of – 
“Evening in Paris” – and as I dabbed on a little extra, just for good 
measure, I knew it would truly be and “Evening in Euless.” 
 It was now 6:00 pm and I was to be at graduation at 7:00.  I made 
sure the mirror did me justice, insuring every hair was in place.  It 
was while I was checking myself out in the mirror that huge clap of 
thunder let me know it was pouring rain!  I ran from one window 
to the other peeking out to see if there was going to be any relief in 
sight.  At 6:15, the phone rang and it was Ass istant Chief Bob 
Freeman.  He told me that graduation had been cancelled due to the 
rain!  “NO!” I shrieked!  I was so disappointed!  I asked him “How 
can they DO this? After all,” I explained, “the storm has let up and 
perhaps it’s passed over by now.”  His response was that it would 
be too dangerous for everyone on the road with the weather condi-
tion as it was (you know traffic cops).  Frantic, I went on and on 
about how I was now girded into my corset and had on my very 
best ‘bib and tucker,’ not to mention my best perfu me.  “I’m all 
powdered up and now I have no place to go?”  His answer was, 
“spray it all down; it will keep till tomorrow night – same t ime, 
same place.”  As I s lowly hung up the phone, disillusioned, and 
diappointed, I crawled into the bed . . . in my “Evening in Euless,” 
my makeup, and my corset! 
 The next morning, I was stuck to my pillow!  I got unglued and 
headed for the beauty shop AGAIN.  It was going to be long day 
and I was in need of much repair.  I had made plans to visit my old 
mother as this was Memorial Day week -end.  My sister and I 
planned to leave when she got off work on Friday night, which was 
now the new graduation night! 
 The class picture, the ceremony, the fun, food and fellowship 
would happen without me!  It may have been just as well, as I un-
derstand my name was printed all wrong on my diplo ma and I 
never even received it!  The class picture now hangs in our class 
room without me in it.     I guess  it rained on my party after all. 

Meet our Members 
Karen Dutton is a graduate of Class 19, even though she missed the graduation cere-
mony.  Karen has lived in Euless for 44 years and as stated in her own words her job 
title is “Operator of Cosmetolgy”.   I have to tell you she does give great hair cuts and 
there is not a dull moment while you are in sitting in the chair.  Karen’s personality has 
a way of energerizing you that once she has worked her magic you want to stay and 
visit until its time to close the shop.  Class 19 had some very lively moments of laugh-
ter and lots of questions, thanks to Karen and others who made their CPA class ex-
perience one to remember.Karen is a widow and has two sons Kevin and Kyle.  Oh 
yes, she has some grandchildren, who are dearly loved by this fun grandmother.  Karen’s story of missing the 
graduation due to a date change follows, so be prepared to laugh and enjoy a great story from a good story 
teller.  By the way Karen have you thought about writing a book or a column for the newspaper.  Those ladies 
and men who come to the shop for some great magic surely tell some stories that some of us wouldn’t every be-
lieve, but they would make great reading.  I’m sure everyone could use a good laugh and reading an interesting 
story.  Thanks for sharing your story and agreeing to let us publish it for everyone to enjoy. 
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President 
 
 
                          Ann Zimmerman  
                   Class 18 
 
 
 
 

Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dagne Loff 

Class 19 

Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill Hoffman 
Class 19 

2nd Vice President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            Teresia Foreman              J.R. Goad          Charley LaFontaine 
      Class 19   Class 17        Class 11 

1st Vice President 
 
 
 
         Cindy Carter                  Adis  Umpierre 
                 Class 17                   Class 17 
 
 

The Nominating Committee would like to introduce you to the Members running for a 2005 Office.  
Please keep your October Newsletter handy so you will know who you are voting for when your Official 
Ballot arrives in November.  All ballots will be mailed out on November 10th and due back December 
3rd.  You can either drop your ballot in the ballot box at the November 16th meeting or you can mail it 
in to the address listed on the ballot. 

2005 ECPAAA Slate of Officers  
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Guest Speaker:  None  
Meeting Called to order 7:28PM by  
Al Simmenroth 
Invocation:  J. R. Goad  
Pledge of Allegiance:  Adis Umpierre 
Visitors:  Julie Watkins  
PRESENT:  President - Lou Bau m    
Second Vice President - Adis Ump ierre  
Treasurer - Rose -Marie Stevens  
Secretary - Karen Duncan   
Parliamentarian - A l Simmenroth 
Nadine Barnes, Jackie Benner, Leah Benoit, 
Bob Bouse, Perry Brockmeyer,  
Karen Dutton, Sharon Finnegan, Teresia 
Foreman, J. R. Goad, Kay Goad, Erelene 
Hill, Warren Hinkley, Joyce Hu mphrey,  
Charley LaFontaine, Dagne Loff,  David 
Mishkin, Judie Nolden, Betty Overstreet, 
Mary Jane Reed, Chris Shanahan, David  
Shanahan, Barney Snitz, Faye St inneford, 
Tim Stinneford, Helen Wagner, Wes 
Weeks, Richard Zavala, Ruth Zavala, Ann 
Zimmerman. 
Lou welcomed all present.  
Treasurers Report.  Motion to approve 
made by T im Stinneford.  Second by Adis 
Umpierre.  Passed. 
Appr oval of August, 2004 minutes – Cor-
rections  - Add to members present – 
Teresia Foreman, Faye Stinneford .  Change 
Mary Jane Reed to member not guest.  Mo-
tion to approve made by Ann Zimmerman.  
Second by David Mishkin.  Passed. 
Committee Reports. 
J. R. Goad.  Need 3 addit ional males for 
CRUD on October 16t h.  Volunteers David 
Mishkin and Richard Zavala. 
Bass  Pro gift-wrapping sheets for signup on 
November 26 th and 27th are available.  We 
will work these two days alone.  Hours for 
both days will be 10A – 2P,  2P – 6P,  6P – 
10P.  J. R. is working on schedules for Dec 
11th and 12th and December 17t h thru De-
cember 23 rd.   We will be working with the 
Hurst CPA and Euless Fire on December 
dates.  Please keep these dates in mind and 
help out when you can. 
Ann Zimmerman – membership.  Budget 
shows income for next year of $17050.00.  
Expenses $16330.00, which does not in-
clude recent monies received of $446.33.  
Approval next month at October meeting.  
(Per last months minutes I show the Budget 
will be in the October newsletter – with 

discussion at October meeting but approval 
will be at the November meeting.)  Ann 
read “Thank You note” fro m Richard and 
Ruth Zavala for the hard work put in our 
member notebook.  Next month will be a 
tribute to Sylvia Perez and Lloyd Baldwin. 
 Betty Overstreet and Erelene Hill re-
ported on their efforts on 911 Dispatch Rec-
ognition.   The Recognition was held Sep-
tember 6 thru 11th.  There are 11 full time 
and 3 part-time plus a supervisor for a total 
of 14.  Each received an envelope with a 
gift card from Target and a bag of candy.  
They had a nice flower arrangement for the 
office in Red, White and Blue.  They were 
able to stay within Budget but could have 
spent more if Budget was increased 
Hint!Hint!  Thank you Betty and Erelene. 
Rose-Marie Stevens  reported balance in 
checking is $1646.00.  Money Market is 
$1500.00. 
Leah Benoit, chairman and nominating 
committee: Faye Stinneford, Ed Benyon, 
Bob Bouse, Al Simmenroth and Sharon 
Finnegan presented slate of officers for the 
coming year.  President – Ann Zimmerman, 
1ST VP – Cindy Carter, Adis Umpierre, 2nd 
VP – Teresia Foreman, J. R. Goad,  Charley 
LaFontaine, Treasurer Bill Hoffman, 
Marlene Carberry, Secretary – Dagne Loff.  
Votes will be mailed out with the November 
Newsletter on November 10th and are due 
by December 2nd.  Can be turned in at No-
vember meeting or mailed.  
Lou Baum spoke of the funeral for Sylvia 
Perez.  Several members were able to at-
tend.  The association will have a brick 
made in her honor.  
Faye Stinneford reported on merchandise.  
Pins sold at the Convention are available in 
gold/silver for $3.00,  Due to a cost increase 
shirts are now $22.00, $1.50 extra for XL 
up to 2X, $2.50 extra for 3X and $5.00 extra 
for your name.  Payment due with order. 
Leah Benoit  – remember Fall Fundraiser – 
bulb orders due at October meeting. 
Lou Baum reported that we need to pur-
chase Anti-Virus software for our ECPAAA 
computer.  Cost is approximately $100.00 
and Chris Shanahan will install for us.  Mo-
tion to approve expenditure made by Tim 
Stinneford.  Second by David Shanahan.  
Passed. 
Lou Baum reminded everyone that he 

hopes to present the Presidential Awards 
given each year for volunteer hours in De-
cember.  Check your hours in the newsletter 
and remember to receive the Bronze - 100 
hours are needed. 
COP’S – FYI – last month Teresia logged 
in 24 hours and Warren 33 hours.  Junk ve-
hicle was reported and removed fro m site 
within a couple days.  Way to go COP’s.  
Gary verified that Junk and Abandoned Ve-
hicles are treated the same. 
Sgt. Gary Landers – reported that this year 
was one of the largest groups that attended 
the Convention.  Fun was held by all.  To-
morrow with be the annual Williamson Go lf 
Benefit at Texas Star.  Before the end of the 
year due to expansion in CID our office will 
be moving downs tairs by the Sargs’0.  We 
have not been able to install our new soft-
ware due as Bill Cook has been kept busy 
working on the Patrol computers.  Class 20 
has been delayed due to number available 
for class.  Keep a lookout among your 
friends  and acquaintances for class appli-
cants.  Hopefully the class will be in Janu-
ary.  Gary is going to CERT training.  Sure 
has been going to a lot of training lately. 
Wes Weeks reported there was no Regional 
meeting held in September due to the Con-
vention.  October 2nd next meeting for 
CPAANT to be held in Lewisville.  Anyone 
wanting to attend with Wes give him a call. 
In closing Lou had one last thought for the 
evening:   
     Have you noticed how beautiful 
music sounds when you have all the 
parts, and the parts blend perfectly?  
The success of this Organization is 
like making beautiful music.  Some 
have the more important roles; yet 
the roles that appear less important 
are the most important to the success 
of this Organization.  Never, Never 
look at your job or role in this  
Organization as unimportant.  You 
all are very important to the total 
success of this Great Family we call 
    ECPAAA.  
Motion to adjourn made by Ann Zimmer-
man.  Second by Faye Stinneford.  Meeting 
adjourned 8:30PM. 

ECPAAA Minutes   Tuesday,  September 21 , 2004   Meeting 
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INCOME September YTD Annual Budget Difference 
Arbor Daze Parking   $1,722.40 $10,000.00 -$8,277.60
Bass Pro Events   $1,089.00 $1,000.00 $89.00
Brick Sales   $1,570.00 $5,000.00 -$3,430.00
City Crud Pick-Up Event    $400.00 $800.00 -$400.00
Flower Fund Raiser   $1,125.00 $1,000.00 $125.00
Grocery Care Cards $16.51 $175.80 $200.00 -$24.20
Member Merchandise Sales   $162.50 $500.00 -$337.50
Membership Dues $10.00 $1,270.00 $1,300.00 -$30.00
Money Market Interest   $0.00 $100.00 -$100.00
Other Income   $1,049.50 $1,000.00 $49.50
Symposium Booth Income   $432.00 $1,100.00 -$668.00
TOTAL INCOME $26.51 $8,996.20 $22,000.00 -$13,003.80
          

EXPENSES  September YTD Annual Budget Difference 
9-1-1 Day   $210.00 $250.00 -$40.00
Arbor Daze Ending Social   $0.00 $300.00 -$300.00
Arbor Daze Food Requirements   $33.18 $50.00 -$16.82
Brick Expenses   $1,458.02 $250.00 $1,208.02
Christmas Providers (1 family)   $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00
CPANNT Dues   $25.00 $25.00 $0.00
Directories   $118.68 $150.00 -$31.32
Flower Fund Expenses   $560.00 $500.00 $60.00
Flowers and Cards $110.00 $156.94 $150.00 $6.94
Furniture (2 Display Cases)   $2,500.00 $2,500.00 $0.00
ID Trading Cards   $0.00 $750.00 -$750.00
Internet* $174.39 $174.39 $125.00 $49.39
Member Merchandise Costs   $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00
Merchandise Symposium Expense   $495.00 $620.00 -$125.00
Misc Awards and Gifts   $232.80 $200.00 $32.80
Monthly & President's Awards $153.00 $378.00 $550.00 -$172.00
Office Supplies   $634.49 $100.00 $534.49
Other Social Events   $543.46 $200.00 $343.46
Pals Summer Camp   $0.00 $2,000.00 -$2,000.00
Police Annual Award Banquet   $5,000.00 $5,000.00 $0.00
Police Appreciation Week   $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00
Police Christmas Food   $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00
Postage for Board   $74.00 $50.00 $24.00
Postage for Newsletter   $185.00 $400.00 -$215.00
Sam's Card $30.00 $30.00 $30.00 $0.00
State Symposium $36.81 $537.36 $600.00 -$62.64
Water by the Gallon $119.00 $238.00 $120.00 $118.00
Web Site/Domain Name   $75.00 $225.00 -$150.00
TOTAL EXPENSES  $623.20 $13,449.32 $16,695.00 -$3,245.68

Note:  Internet Expense includes $124.40 for internet connection and $49.99 for antivirus software. 

Treasurer’s Report 
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⇒ October 19, 2004:  ECPAAA Meeting, Public Conference room at the PD - 7:00 PM 

⇒ October 16, 2004: CRUD Day  

⇒ November 26-27th Bass Pro gift wrapping  10A-2P,   2P-6P,   6P-10P  

  Newsletter Submissions 
New articles, ideas, and  funny stories are welcomed! 

 
If you would like to include an article or a photograph in the newsletter you 
can email it to: 
  news@ecpaaa.org  
  Or send by US Mail to:   

  ECPAAA, 1102 W. Euless BLVD, Euless, TX 76040  
The deadline for articles is the 5th of each month, so please send in your submissions 
before that date if you would like to get them published. 

Calendar Reminders…   

 
David Bolger 
Erelene Hill 

Warren Hinkley 
Charley LaFontaine 

Geri Sorg 
Adis Umpierre 

 


